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The team of EPOC j uniors who presented the prizes at the British Relays.  

Amanda and Esther did a fantastic job organising them all resulting in a very 

efficient  and memorable prize giving. The juniors  were a credit to the club.  

Well done to you all!  
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Mapping Co-ordinator Paul Taylor p.c.taylor@warwick.ac.uk 
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Website Anthony Greenwood anthony.greenwood@talktalk.net 
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EDITORIAL 
Wow ï we did it!  Huge congratulations and thank you to everyone who helped out with the 
British Relays.  We have had a lot of positive feedback and comments about how a small club 
pulled off such a big and successful event.   
   
There continues to be a lot of events over the next few weeks, some counting towards the club 
champs, YHOA Urban and/or YHOA Superleagues.  Donôt forget to keep Saturday 23rd July free 
for our club social event and picnic at Holmfirth - hope to see you all there! 
 

Emma Harrison  

 
CHAIRMANôS CHAT 
Itõs certainly been a busy couple of months which have been dominated by all the preparations 
in the lead up to the British Relays. It was a really intensive weekend which culminated in a 
terrific national event that the club and everyone involved with it should rightly be very proud 
of.   
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The preparations, however, started over 18 months ago with the preliminary negotiations with 
SYO over areas, mapping and planners and the event itself would not have happened if it 
hadnõt been for the dedication and determination of Dickie our organiser, who did an amazing 
job keeping the whole project together and dealing with all manner of challenges along the way. 
On behalf of the club I would like to thank him for the tremen dous amount of hard work that 
he has put to ensure the event was such a outstanding success. Working in partnership with 
SYO meant we had Neil Northrop updating and extending the event map and alongside Emma 
doing all the planning for the courses which wer e all very well received so well done to both of 
them.  Many thanks also the controller Simon Thompson from HOC who did an excellent job 
keeping everything on track over the last few months.  
  
I would also like to thank everyone who was able to help with the event, from the team leaders 
who took on the responsibility of key roles in the lead up to the event to those who were able to 
provide manpower over the weekend itself.  
 
It was great to have the JK over in the Northern Ireland (okay Iõm biased) but alas home 
advantage made no difference as I struggled to cope with the Ballykinler sand dunes and the 
open mountainside of  Slieve Croob during the individual events. Well done to James, Jonathan 
and Mike who look 1 st place in M40L, M50L and M50S respectively.   
 
Back to more local matters I hope you will all support Viv as she gets our club nights up and 
running in Greenhead Park on Monday evenings.  Creating this regular opportunity for 
members to socialise and train together should help to maintain the sense of being in a club 
rather than what can sometimes just appear as a network of orienteers who only get together as 
a group when there is an event to put on.  Encouraging local participation in our sport as a key 
to introducing new people to orienteering and giving the club the chance to develop in the 
future. Also put a date in your diaries for Saturday 23 rd July for the club picnic at Holmfirth so 
keep an eye on the website for more details about the arrangements and what courses will be on 
offer to help  you work up an appetite.  
 
British Orienteering are currently creating a database of all members qualifications (i.e. 
controlling, organising, coaching etc) and they are hoping to have this completed by the 1 st July. 
Whilst I have access to the database it would be really helpful if you could look at your own 
details on the British Orienteering website and let me know if these are correct or not.  With the 
changes in the event structure there are some anomalies on the different levels of event so if you 
have organised an event in the last 5 years please check these in particular especially when 
regional could mean district/colour coded event or badge / ranking event in the older system  
 
Best wishes 
Alistair   Tinto 

 

 

BRITISH RELAY CHAMPIONSHIPS ï 15 MAY 2011 
 
Dear All 
  
At 5pm last night I sat, exhausted, looking at the empty fields where the relay arena had been.  It was a 
strange feeling, because only 32 hours earlier, the scene had been exactly the same.  Yet in between, a 
monumental effort had taken place on the part of the EPOC membership, to put on a British 



/ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŜȄŎŜŜŘŜŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜŘ ǾƻƭǳƳŜǎ ƻŦ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ 
positive feedback.  
  
I know that many of you were also exhausted after such a mammoth task.  I expected a great deal from 
you, but you pulled together as a fantastic team and delivered a really great event.  I cannot thank you 
all enough for the time you gave up and the hard work that you put in.  Well done to every one of you. 
  
LΩƳ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ pass on to you these words that I received earlier this evening from the 
controller, Simon Thompson: 
  
ñPlease pass on my thanks to the EPOC team who put in so much to making it a success. You 
should be proud of the event, genuinely the best I have worked on. Would be happy to work 
with you all again...ò 
  
We should all be extremely proud of what we have achieved.  Thank you all once again and take care, 
  
Dickie                                                                                                                                                            
 
 

British Relays Photo õs 
 

         
 Megan hands over to Sarah on the Mini Relay                 Competitors in action  
  Photo: Alistair Tinto          Photo: Alistair Tinto  
 

        
                        Photo: Alistair Tinto        Photo: Alistair Tinto 



    
                        Photo: Alistair Tinto 

An excellent turnout at the prize  giving  
 
 

      
EPOC Juniors give out the prizes while Dickie pr esents trophies to the winning teams  

 

    
 
 

        
 

 

 



What you missed!  

 

                             
 

    Part of one of the TD3 courses  
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unsolicited ones.  Reports on small events are just as welcome as those on big events.  
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me at  

Eah1607@aol.com 

Copy to Emma by 20 July  

 

Look forward to hearing from you!  
 

Parts 1 and 2  

of one of the 

shorter  

TD5 courses  


